AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 1st day of December, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda. 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount                 of $2,852,641.64 for vouchers: 145034 to 145211.  The Motion was seconded                     by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – Abstain;              Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman                          Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.



6.    REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS

Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:


-   The following are 2014 Yearly Totals:  Site Inspections Made – 2,932, Certificate                   
    of Occupancies Issued – 697, Zoning Complaints – 390, Fire Inspections – 1,739,              
    Fire Investigations – 25, Foils Processed (as of 7/31/14) – 134, Foil Copies Made – 
   
    1,506 and the Money brought in from the Foils - $663.25.  
             James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, reported the following:
-   The Fleet Maintenance department is back working with a full crew.
 
-   There is one truck down but should be up and running tomorrow.

-   The on-line auction is in progress and will end Tuesday.  You can check the                
   
    website out at www.auctionsinternational.com.   A report will be given next                    
   
    week.  

John Platt, Public Works Commissioner, reported the following:
-   The fall fire hydrant flushing program is finished.  
 
-   The Water Department is installing snow markers on all fire hydrants throughout               
    the Town.    


-   The Water Department has repaired six water main breaks over the last two weeks.


-   The Water Department has completed reading the water meters for the third quarter 

                 billing period.


-   The Water Department has completed a complete rehab of the Meadow Hill Pump 
  
    Station and the Route 52 Pump Station.  New pumps and motors have been either 
  
    rebuilt or replaced with new.  New roof systems have been installed and the buildings 

                 have been painted.
-   The Water Department continues to repair fire hydrants damaged during snow storms.
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Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, reported the following:
 
-  Total year-to-date service calls is 1,738 and Total appearance tickets – 200.
 
-  Dog Reports:  Impounded – 132, Redeemed – 82, Adopted – 37, Euthanized – 5.


-  Cat Reports:   Impounded – 118, Redeemed – 8, Adopted – 74, Euthanized – 14.


-  The shoe drive has earned $2,289.50.  This program is volunteer driven and costs              
   the Town nothing.  


-  The Animal Control department has recently been given a newer Crown Victoria as          
   the van is out of service and also some improvements were done to the pavement              
   at the shelter.

Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
 
-   The third quarter sewer bond and water and sewer bills have been mailed out.


-   The four checking accounts have been reconciled.
 
-   The school collection for Valley Central and Marlborough Schools, for residents             
    living in the Town of Newburgh, has been completed and the schools portion of               
    the money collected has been turned over to them.  
 
-   The bank codes are all up-to-date.

-   All Valley Central and Marlborough School PILOT money has been collected and                
    the schools have received their portion.


-   Thank you to all the Receiver of Tax office employees.  They are diligent and            
  
     hard working.
       Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:

-   The leaf and brush pick up is now completed.


-   All black topping and street sweeping has been finished.

 
-   The Mill House pipe is in the ground.
 
-   Thank you to the great job done by the Highway department during the snowstorm                   
     last week.  There were no major breakdowns.

Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
·     Year-to-date statistics:  Calls are up 12%, crime and accidents have a 1% change     and arrests are up 6%.


-   The police department was very busy due to the snowstorm last week.  Officers 
  
    responded to ~100 calls within a twenty hour period due to accidents and wires  
   
    down but by Thursday morning all Town roads looked good.

-   Last Friday the police department roof was completed.  The Jehovah Witness 
  
   
    organization worked diligently for five days with twenty five workers per day.

-   There have been a substantial amount of thefts in cars in the Balmville, Middlehope 
           and Cronomer Valley areas.  Please advise all residents to keep their cars locked  
   
    and to call the Police.
· Thank you to everyone for doing such a good job during the recent snowstorm.
       John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:
 
-   The Assessor’s office processed thirty seven claims this year (usually process 75) with 
     reductions of 6% in 2014.

-   He has been away for three weeks and is glad to be back to work.


-   The certiorari case with the Ramada Inn has been settled and John handled the 
           appraisal himself.
 
-   The Assessor’s office is processing all exemptions and doing inspections.
 
-   Mr. Venezia discussed the Star Enhanced and the Senior Low Income star programs.  
  
    Residents must file every year and the Senior Low Income residents can register 
  
    between January and March 1, 2015.
 

7.   IDA RESOLUTION BARTON CADILLAC 

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 

      
Resolution authorizing a letter supporting only the grant of the full sales tax                 
exemption and the State portion of the mortgage tax exemption by the IDA, and                          
no specified real property tax abatement.  The dealership will still be able to                            
apply for a Real Property Tax Law Section 485-b business investment exemption                  
from the Town.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the draft Resolution.              The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.   POLICE: Hiring of Part Time Police Officer
      Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to hire Michael Baresse as a part                 
time Police Officer at a rate of $24.00 per hour with a start date of Thursday,               

      December 4, 2014.  Mr. Baresse resigned due to an on the job injury at his full time 
      employment but has been pre-approved again by Orange County Human Resource.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Michael Baresse                      as a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.00 per hour with a start date of Thursday,

December 4, 2014.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.    PERSONNEL: Hiring of Part Time Clerk

Personnel Supervisor Charlene Black requests hiring Terrieann Spampinato as                           
a part time clerk at a rate of $12.00 per hour and a start date of January 8, 2015.                        
Ms. Spampinato will help out the Supervisor’s office when someone is on vacation                    
or out sick.  The hiring will be contingent on her completing the proper paperwork,             
finger print process and physical which includes drug/alcohol testing.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve hiring Terrieann Spampinato             as a part time clerk at a rate of $12.00 per hour and a start date of January 8, 2015.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.  ASSESSOR: 
A.  Certiorari CalEast
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to authorize entering                   

      into the proposed Order of Settlement and Stipulation of Settlement.  The property 

      located at 100 Enterprise Drive is a 123,884 sq. ft. warehouse and is currently                    

      leased by Federal Express.  The land is owned by the State and is tax exempt.    
      The proposed settlement discontinues the 2013 proceeding and reduces the 2014    

      assessment value by $677,850.00 from $3,483,600.00 to $2,805,750.00.  If the 
      settlement is approved by the court and filed prior to year end, the 2015 bills can                

      be changed and there will be no refund liability for the Town, with only the School 

      District having refund liability.  Otherwise, the refund liability for the Town (not 

      including Special Districts and the Fire District) for the reductions in assessed             

      value would be approximately $8,677.70.
      Mr. Taylor and Assessor John Venezia reviewed the lease, income and expense 
      statements and considering the cost of further litigation and appraisal costs (which

      would be approximately $10,000.00), they feel that this is a good settlement. 
      Councilwoman Greene asked that the correct fire company be charged back with   

      regard to the Settlement pages as it shows Cronomer Valley.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve entering into the proposed  

      Order of Settlement and Stipulation of Settlement.   The Motion was seconded by 
      Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

      Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Certiorari Ratan
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to authorize entering                   

      into the proposed Consent Judgment and Stipulation of Discontinuance.  The 
      property is located at 1289 Route 300, the site of the Ramada Inn.  The settlement 
      provides for a discontinuance of the 2011, 2012 and 2013 actions and a reduction          

      for 2010 only in the assessed value by $235,00.00 from $2,350,000.00 to 
      $2,115,000.00.  The petitioner did not file in 2014 and the refund liability for the            

      Town (not including Special Districts and the Fire District) for the 2010 reduction                

      in assessed value would be approximately $2,702.88 which will be further reduced     

      by $1,500.00 to $1,202.88.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve entering into the proposed 

      Consent Judgment and Stipulation of Discontinuance.  The Motion was seconded          

      by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

      Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.  BUILDING AND GROUNDS: 

A. Transfer

     Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio requests a budget transfer from              
     the Contingency Account #001-1990-0499 to the Building & Grounds Repairs to         

           Non-Vehicle Account  #001-1620-0474 in the amount of $2,500.00.  This transfer           

           will cover the cost of 
roofing materials for the new Police Department roof.



Home Depot Plywood
-     $1,626.68



Taylor Recycling 
-        $550.50    -      Disposal of Old Shingles




Woodards Grate
-        $204.80




  Total
-     $2,381.98
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer                       

     from the Contingency Account #001-1990-0499 to the Building & Grounds Repairs             

     to Non-Vehicle Account #001-1620-0474 in the amount of $2,500.00 to cover the             

     cost of the roofing materials for the new Police Department roof.   The Motion was 
     seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                

     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      B.  Approval of Construction Materials for Police Department Roof 


     Building and Grounds Supervisor Les Cornell requests approval on the material 
  
     purchased at The Home Depot for installing a new roof at the Police Department.   
   
     The amount is $1,626.68.  All labor will be done free of charge by the Jehovah 
  
     Witness organization.  

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $1,626.68 for the            

     material purchased at The Home Depot for installing a new roof at the Police 

     Department.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                     

     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.  HIGHWAY: Parking Restriction Stern Drive
 Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to review the Resolution   

 introducing Local Law establishing a no parking zone at all times along the west                

 side of Stern Drive for 100 feet from the corner with North Street.   A Public Hearing       

 will be held on  Monday, December 29, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution introducing 
 Local Law establishing a no parking zone at all times along the west side of Stern              

 Drive for 100 feet from the corner with North Street.  The Motion was seconded by 
 Councilman Ruggiero.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.   ZONING OVERLAY:

 A.   Referral
        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to approve the draft    

        Resolution introducing and providing for referral of the Local Law including an 

        Interchange Business (IB) Zoned area in the southwest section of the Town in                

        the light and heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service            

        and repair (LHI) Overlay District.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the draft Resolution    

        introducing and providing for referral of the Local Law including an Interchange 

        Business (IB) Zoned area in the southwest section of the Town in the light and 

        heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service and repair                  

        (LHI) Overlay District.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

        VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

        Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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 B.   Public Hearing

        Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to approve the draft   

        Resolution scheduling a Public Hearing on Local Law including an Interchange 

        Business (IB) Zoned Area in the southwest section of the Town in the light and 

        heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service and repair              

        (LHI) Overlay District.
         MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution 

         scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, December 29, 2014 at 7:15 p.m.  The 
         Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

         VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

         Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

         Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


 C.    SEQR Designation

         Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to approve the draft   

         Resolution determining that proposed Local Law is a Type I Action and providing             

         for coordinated review under SEQR and the Zoning Map of the Town to include               

         an Interchange Business (IB) Zoned Area in the southwest section of the Town             

         in the light and heavy industrial equipment and recreational vehicle sales, service 

         and repair (LHI) Overlay District.  The Town Board proposes to assume Lead 
         Agency status.
         MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the draft Resolution 

         and assume Lead Agency status.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman   

         Greene.

         VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

         Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

         Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.  ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
· This Friday, December 5th will be the annual tree lighting at Chadwick Lake Park beginning at 6:30 p.m. with a choral group and a special guest (Santa Claus).       The event is open to the public and is free of charge.  

Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

· Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukah and Kwanza.

 -     There is a toy box in the Town Hall for new, unwrapped toys for the needy children 

              in the Town.  Toys are being accepted from now through December 22, 2014.


Councilman Woolsey reported the following:

· I want to wish everyone a Happy Holiday season, Hanukah and Merry Christmas.

Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio reported the following:

· I also want to wish everyone a Happy Holiday season, Hanukah and Merry Christmas.

15.  PUBLIC COMMENTS:

 Vanessa Tirado from East Coldenham addressed the Town Board: 
· Vanessa had concerns regarding the two hotels and diner that were purchased recently by the Jehovah Witness organization and questioned whether the businesses would still be on the Town’s tax roll.  Deputy Supervisor and   Councilman Piaquadio stated that the properties are considered non-profit             and they are off the tax roll but the Town is looking into the zoning issues.                    The Jehovah Witness organization is in the process of building on 250 acres                  in Warwick and are currently housing their members in the hotels in the Town.   Once the site in Warwick is complete, the organization stated that they would like           to sell back the hotels and diner to the Town so that they can be placed back on         the tax roll.

Leonard Abate from Stern Drive addressed the Town Board:
· Mr. Abate wanted to compliment the Town Board on doing a good job.   He           has been a resident and a member of the community for over thirty years and            stated that he should be more involved and attend more meetings.
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Ann Fisher from Balmville addressed the Town Board:

 -     Mrs. Fisher asked the Town Board what provisions are available for Seniors who      
   
       are alone in the Town.  Police Chief Michael Clancy said that operation reassurance          

              is available and that Seniors in the Town can receive a check-in call every day             

              from the police.


 -     Mrs. Fisher asked the Town Board if she should happen to lose power if the Town 
   
       Hall would be open to all residents.  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio 
 
       stated that any resident without power can come to the Town Hall to stay warm.

-      Mrs. Fisher asked Police Chief Michael Clancy to think about their canine dogs 
  
       especially if one of the dogs happens to get sick.

-      Thank you to Cathy from Highway, Mr. LaColla for keeping things running and 
  
       Mr. DePew’s employees for doing a great job with the latest snowstorm.  The 

              smaller plow brought in helped with the narrowness of the road.

· The brush bins are very popular and open all season long. 
· Happy holiday and Merry Christmas to everyone.
16.  SOLICITATION OF APPLICANTS FOR VACANT COUNCIL SEAT 2015

Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio requests the Town Board                              
to seek candidates for the position of Councilman.   Candidates should submit             
written notification to the Town Clerk no later than Monday, December 15, 2014. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to seek candidates for the position                 of Councilman no later than December 15, 2014.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

17.  ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the regular Town Board    

meeting at 8:09 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 8:09 pm.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 12/5/14

